Looking for a new top health officer
Dr. Nicholas Bayliss steps down
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Alberta is searching for a new top provincial health officer to replace Dr. Nicholas Bayliss who is stepping down from his post in the spring.

The U.K.-born Bayliss, 60, who served as a medical officer of health in regions around Alberta for more than two decades, will be stepping down from his post March 31.

Since he took the province’s top health officer job in 2000, he has been involved in health issues like infectious diseases, water quality and food safety.

Bayliss, who oversees health region medical health officers, says the critical issue in public health today is the inequity and disparity of health status.

He says the poorest and least educated Albertans are the most prone to chronic diseases.

Bayliss serves on the Alberta Water Council, the Pan-Canadian Public Health Network Council and the Council for Chief Medical Officers of Health.

His advice to his successor is to “stay fit.”

“It’s a hard job,” he said. “It’s hard work, long hours, lots of travel and lots of variety of issues.

“You never know what’s at the other end of the phone.”

Bayliss, who came to Canada in 1970, has dealt with everything from the fallout from a Lodgepole gas well blowout and a meningitis outbreak to sexually-transmitted diseases, HIV and West Nile Virus.

He says he’s not sure how he will spend his retirement. Since he began talking about it, he says he’s received some interesting offers to do other work.

The province has started advertising to fill his job.
